November 30t, 2021

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in Burlington at 9
AM on Tuesday, November 30t, 2021 with Chairman Tom Broeker and Vice-Chair Jim Cary present. Member
Shane McCampbell was present through Webex. This meeting was also held electronically via Webex and YouTube
live streaming. Public input was available through board email or call in.

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously. The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted.

Meet with Department Heads: IT Director Colin Gerst stated his office is busy. Sheriff Kevin Glendening
stated everything is going well in his office. The jail population is 66 with 3 adults and 1 juvenile out of county.
County Auditor Terri Johnson stated her office remains busy working on redistricting that needs to be completed by
January 15%. She reminded the Department Heads there is a budget meeting today at 11:30 a.m. at Starr’s Cave
Nature Center. Assistant Land Use Administrator Jared Lassiter reported there are several subdivisions out for
review with one on the agenda for today. The office remains busy. Conservation Director Chris Lee reported their
monthly board meeting is tomorrow. He submitted a fish habitat grant to build additional ponds at Big Hollow to go
along with the water shed work they have been doing. CDS Director Ken Hyndman was present. County Treasurer
Janelle Nalley-Londquist reported her office is busy. County Recorder Natalie Steffener stated that the window in
the Recorder’s office is now fixed and open for the public. Maintenance Supervisor Rodney Bliesener reported his
staff is busy. Public Health Administrator Christa Poggemiller reported the current 7-day COVID positivity rate is
10% with 71 positive cases. Boosters are now open to anyone over the age of 18. This is available 6 months after
your second shot of Pfizer or Moderna and 2 months after the single shot of Johnson & Johnson. Walk in clinics are
still being offered Monday and Wednesday for adults and Thursdays for pediatric at the Public Health Department.
County Engineer Brian Carter reported crews are working on projects such as ditching, slope repairs and stability
repairs. Carter gives credit to his culvert crew for the great job they did on a project last week that was brought to
their attention. North on Hwy 61, in the Mediapolis area, the driving lane changes have been made and should stay
the same during the winter months.

Correspondence. Chairman Broeker read an email from Recorder Natalie Steffener. She learned in a
meeting that effective January 15t the state will not allow counties to reimburse employees for hotel stays unless the
hotel is certified in Human Trafficking prevention training. Our county is going to require “proof” such as a copy of
the certificate in order to be reimbursed.

Resolution #2021-048 and Final Plat — Weyrick Subdivision was presented. This is a one-lot subdivision
located in Pt. W1/2 SE1/4 Section 1, Danville Twp. Contains 16.23 acres. Owner/Subdivider is Mary Weyrick of
14134 Lynx Road, Danville. Cary motioned to approve and seconded by Broeker.

DES MOINES COUNTY
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
RESOLUTION #2021-048

WHEREAS Section 354.8 of the Code of lowa states that a governing body shall certify by resolution the approval
of a subdivision plat, and,

WHEREAS the Final Plat for Weyrick Subdivision has been reviewed for conformance to applicable County
standards by the Des Moines County Health Department, Secondary Roads Department, County Auditor, Zoning
Commission Chair and Land Use Department and has been duly recommended by the aforementioned entities for
approval,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: That the Board of Supervisors hereby approves the Final Plat of
Weyrick Subdivision.

Approved and adopted this 30th day of November, 2021.

DES MOINES COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS



Tom L. Broeker, Chair

Jim Cary, Vice Chair

Shane McCampbell, Member

ATTEST: Terri Johnson, County Auditor

Approval of Weed Commissioner Certification for Jeff Chase was presented. McCampbell motioned to
approve and seconded by Cary.

Approval of the Weed Commissioner’s Report was presented. Cary motioned to approve and seconded by
McCampbell.

Personnel Actions. Local Health — Samantha Sweeney, Nurse. Resignation effective 11/28. Cary motioned
to approve and seconded by McCampbell.

Report received and filed in the Auditor’s Office: Jail Stats, October 2021
McCampbell motioned to approve the November 23, 2021 meeting minutes and seconded by Cary.

Future Agenda Items: RFQ for the new Public Health building on next week’s agenda. Work sessions with
Land Use to review proposed changes to ordinances. On 12/14 for Subdivisions and 12/21 for Zoning.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:41 a.m.

This Board meeting is recorded. The meeting minutes and audio are posted on the county’s website
www.dmcounty.com

Approved December 7t, 2021
Tom Broeker, Chairman
Attest: Sara Doty, Deputy Auditor
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